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Connect with us on Facebook: 
St. Luke Presbyterian Church of Amarillo 

New Class to Begin August 7th 
Jesus, Pope Frances and a Protestant Walk into 

a Bar: Lessons for the Christian Churché  The 

adult Sunday school class will answer this and other   

burning questions beginning Sunday, August 7, at 

9:45 a.m.  We'll be studying this book by Paul Rock 

and Bill Tammeus.  It examines Jesus' example and 

legacy and provides an honest 

look at the similarities and     

differences between Catholic 

and Protestant faith.  It also    

invites reflection on the heart of   

Christianity and how we relate to 

our fellow Christians.   

     If you'd like a copy of the 

book, it can be purchased at 

Barnes & Noble or Amazon.com.  

            CRUSE MESSER 

School Supply Drive Continues 
The students and teachers at Mesa Verde         

Elementary are in need of the following: 
 

Î Hand sanitizer  

Î Disinfecting wipes 

Î Dry erase markers 

Î Colored copy paper 

Î Composition notebooks (wide rule) 

Î Spiral notebooks (wide rule) 

Î 3-ring pocket folders with brads 
 

The deadline for this drive is August 14.  Please 

leave your donations at the Mission Committee table 

in the hall.  Thank you for your support. 

Session Report 
Clerkôs Report for July 2016: 

A. June 2016 average attendance for worship ï 89. 

B.  Active membership as of June 30, 2016 ï 160. 

C. Communion was celebrated on Sunday, July 10. 

D. Communion was taken to seven homebound 

people on July 10 & 11 by Pastor Jim, Barbara 

Taylor, and Marcie Robinson. 

E. Shelley St. Clair entered the Church Triumphant 

on June 27, 2016. 

F. Shared a request from PDP to receive a special 

offering for NOROC in August.  It will be     

received on August 21.   

G. Received a note of congratulations on the 

groundbreaking from FPC, Lamesa. 
 

Commendations: 

× To Chris Meerdink for the beautiful solo in  

worship while Bob was gone. 

× To Peter and Matthew Redpath for the     

wonderful instrumental music in worship. 

× To Keith, Daina, Peter, and Matthew Redpath 

for the many gifts you have shared with           

St. Luke.  We will miss your beautiful music 

and wonderful friendships.  Come back to see us 

often.                BARBARA TAYLOR, Clerk of Session 

Faith Is Building! 
Those who attended the groundbreaking         

ceremony and reception at St. Luke on June 

26 celebrated  a  momentous occasion in the life of 

the church. 

To bring you up to date with the project, the 

Construction Task Force met with the architect 

Charles Lynch and project manager Jake Scott 

of Pioneer General Contractors on July 15. The site 

review and building permits were under review at 

the City of Amarillo at that time.  Jake Scott had 

sent the plans out for bids with a due date for the 

subcontractors of August 4.  We hope to receive two 

or more bids per trade, which is standard for this 

size job and for Amarillo.  A tour of the church took 

place on July 21 to allow the subcontractors that are 

considering making bids to familiarize themselves 

with the project and with our building and grounds. 

The committee will meet again on August 9 with the 

architect and construction manager to review the 

bids.  It is hoped we will have permits back from the 

City of Amarillo around that time.   

At this time, the plan is to break ground before 

the end of August.  Watch the Sunday bulletins for 

more information as August winds down.   

                                      CONSTRUCTION TASK FORCE 

Ice Cream Social Huge Success 
If you attended the Gospel Sing-Along and Ice 

Cream Social on July 24, you know what a good 

time we had. 

It has been said that Presbyterians are the 

ñfrozen chosen.ò  If so, we defrosted that Sunday! 

Along with our guests from Johnson Chapel AME, 

we ate ice cream and sweets, we fellowshipped,    

we sang, and prayed together.  The roof of the       

jam-packed fellowship hall was raised with tuneful 

and enthusiastic singing of favorite hymns and     

gospel songs.  Music leaders and musicians and 

choirs from both churches led us, and we made a  

joyful noise, indeed.  

Watch upcoming bulletins and Epistles as     

more St. Luke/Johnson Chapel activities are         

announced.  We are forging relationships with our 

brothers and sisters in Christ and look forward to 

future shared worship services and social events. 

                                                                              NAN KEMP 
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Epistle Deadline 
      The deadline for the next edition of the Epistle is 

Sunday, August 28.  The newsletter will be mailed 

and emailed September 1. 

Mission Happenings 
Activities start picking up in August.  School     

is right around the corner, and our Partners in       

Education activities with Mesa Verde Elementary 

School will start up again.  The Mesa Verde school 

supplies from our drive will be delivered before 

school starts.  Our aim is to help our adopted school 

(teachers, staff, and students) in any way that we 

can.  If you would like to be involved in this great 

mission, please contact Kary Wingo, Stacy Yates, 

Krista Berry, or Marcie Robinson.   

The St. Luke Youth Mission Trip was a        

huge success!  Much work was completed            

locally.  Thanks to all our youth for making           

St. Luke proud, and thanks to the sponsors, Bob 

Denham and Darcy Castleberry.   

Congratulations to the young people of The   

Children's Home for their day spent with the       

Amarillo Police Department and for the kind words 

they said.  The dozens of cookies impressed every-

one and were very much appreciated by our 

city police officers.  Good job! 

Thanks to all who gave the gift of life at the     

St. Luke blood drive in July. 
 

The Mission Committee routinely supports: 

¶ High Plains Food Bank ï Please bring canned 

goods and empty egg cartons every               

Sunday.  Money donations are also greatly     

appreciated.  Note ñHPFBò on the memo line of 

your check.   

¶ Peanut Butter Sunday ï On the first Sunday of  

every month, bring peanut butter to church.   

¶ Partners in Education ï Our adopted school is 

Mesa Verde Elementary.  We strive to help the 

faculty, staff, and students any way we 

can.   Opportunities for tutors/mentors are also    

available.  Contact Stacy Yates.   

¶ Helping Hands ï Tom Heyde is the contact if 

you need any help around the house or with 

transportation.  We need volunteers as well.   

¶ Amarillo College Food Pantry ï For more       

information, contact Marcie Robinson.   

¶ Prayer Shawl Ministry ï Contact Ann Hefner.   

¶ Presbyterian Disaster Assistance 
 

The SLY Kick-Off Luncheon is in September.  

This is a fundraiser luncheon for SLY's 2017      

missions.  Watch for more details.  This is always an 

enjoyable churchwide event, and your attendance is 

appreciated.   

It is with a heavy heart that we said goodbye to 

Shelly St. Clair.  She was a valued member of the 

Mission Committee and will be greatly missed by all.   

The end of August we wish Godspeed to Pastor 

Jim and Pat.  Pastor Jim is the ex-officio of the 

Mission Committee.  We appreciate all of your input 

and prayers throughout the years you have been with 

us.  We will miss you both.  As we say here in the 

Southwest, "Happy Trails!"  God be with you 

and Pat wherever your travels might take you.   

Thanks to all St. Luke members for making these 

projects possible.                                          DALE BALLARD 

Actual Income for June $     20,820) 
Budgeted Monthly Income      21,242) 
Amount under expected income    (422) 

    

Actual Expenses for June $          19,663) 
Budgeted Monthly Expenses (21,664) 
Amount under expected expenses (2,001) 

June Finances 

Detailed financial reports are always available for    

review by church members.  Simply stop by the church 

office during regular hours, and request to examine the 

previous monthôs financial documents.  The church 

secretary will be happy to provide them. 

Year-to-Date 
Actual Income for 6 months $   133,688) 
Budgeted Income for 6 months 127,454) 
Amount over expected income (6,234) 

  

Actual Expenses for 6 months $   118,420) 
Budgeted Expenses for 6 months  129,981) 
Amount under expected expenses (11,561) 
  

Adj. between budgeted income & expense $     (2,526) 
  

BUDGET SURPLUS on 06/30/16 $                           15,269) 

From the Mailbag 
Dear Friends, 

     Thank you for your support of the ministry of 

Presbyterian Women.  Caring people like you help 

ensure that necessary funds are in place to support 

all Presbyterian women as we carry out the PW  

Purpose togetherða purpose that includes Bible 

study, advocacy for justice and peace, mission work 

around the world, and the work of the PC(USA). ... 

          Gratefully, Carol Lloyd Winkler , Moderator 

PW Churchwide Coordinating Team 

[The full thank you is posted on the bulletin board.] 
 

Dear Members of the Prayer Shawl Ministry, 

My son and I cannot thank you enough for the 

beautiful comfort your gift gave us during my sonôs 

surgery.  The love and caring behind and within the 

gift are forever treasures to us! 

Love, Lisa White & Rudy Valore  

 

Dear St. Luke, 

     I would like to thank the following people for 

their help with making St. Lukeôs Groundbreaking 

Ceremony a success:  Cherie Castleberry, Kendra 

Jones, Barbara Taylor, John Watson, and Stacy 

Yates.  I would also like to give a special shout out 

to Nan Kemp for her help in getting the word out to 

the Amarillo Globe News.  Plus, I mustn'tô leave out 

my husband Tim, who stained the shovels.  You all 

did an outstanding job putting this together, your 

help was invaluable, and it was a pleasure to work 

with you.  Thank you, again!                    Kim Lacey  
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Do you know that St. Luke has a  
website?  For up -to -date news,  
visit www.stlukeamarillo.com!  

 

Communion Dates &  

Special Services 

 August 7  Communion 

 August 28  Communion & Pastor Jimôs last  

     Sunday before retirement. 
 

August 28 Special Service ï Pastor Jimôs last 

worship service at St. Luke, prior to his retirement, 

is August 28.  A reception will be held after church.  

This will be a very special time, so plan to attend.   

The next Worship Committee meeting is     

Monday, August 1 at 6:30 pm.  We would love for 

you to join us.     

DR. ROBERT HANSEN & LORRAINE MAINS 

Co-Moderators, Worship Committee 

Session Takes Steps to Support 

LGBTQ Community 
In keeping with St. Lukeôs commitment to    

welcoming all seekers of Christ as active and open 

participants in our life and ministry, the Session 

took steps at the July meeting to make our support 

of the LGBTQ community more ñon the record.ò   

The first is to register St. Luke as a member 

church of More Light Presbyterians.  More Light   is 

made up of individual members and congregations 

of the PC(USA) who are faithful to Godôs call     

and believe that God continues to open new under-

standings of scripture and the Word in the life of 

Christ.  As a Christian community, More Light     

believes that the church must seek to live out those 

understandings and seeks the full participation of 

gay, lesbian, bisexual, and transgender people        

of faith in the life, ministry, and witness of      

the PC(USA).  To register as a More Light Church, 

St. Lukeôs session has formally endorsed the      

mission of More Light Presbyterians:  Following 

the risen Christ, and seeking to make the Church a 

true community of hospitality, the mission of More 

Light Presbyterians is to work for the full          

participation of lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender 

and queer (LGBTQ) people in the life, ministry 

and witness of the Presbyterian Church (USA) and 

in society. 

 The second action taken is to participate in a 

new group that is just taking shape and currently has 

the working title, Coalition of Welcoming Churches.  

This is a project that started with First Presbyterian 

Church in Canyon and St. Luke with the goal of 

helping members of the LGBTQ community find a 

worship community where they will be welcomed 

and affirmed. 

 Christ told his disciples in John 13, ñA new 

commandment I give to you, that you love one     

another; even as I have loved you, that you also love 

one another.  By this all men will know that you are 

my disciples, if you have love for one another.ò  

Christ has loved us without reservation and calls us 

to love one another in the same way and that means 

openly and enthusiastically welcoming all who   

worship the risen Christ to be part of our church 

family.  Thereôs no doubt that this is a big step for 

St. Luke, but it is one that the Session believes is 

overdue.  Please speak to one of us about it if you 

have questions.   

Joys & Concerns 

ü Resa Joy is resting at home following an     

appendectomy.  She was spotted at knitting class 

and at the hymn sing so is on the mend. 

ü Doris Isherwood was in BSA Hospital several 

days recently. 

ü Linda Peirce was hospitalized with severe 

back pain and underwent testing.  She has since 

been seen at church. 

ü Donna Phipps spent a couple of nights at BSA 

after experiencing chest pain.  She said it turned 

out not to be heart-related and was able to lead a 

workshop at Synod of the Sun Presbyterian 

Womenôs Gathering in Fort Worth, as planned. 

ü Joe Diaz, St. Lukeôs sexton, briefly returned 

to work after receiving another stent but is still            

experiencing related health issues. 

ü Kaci & Kendra Jones recently celebrated 

their 40th wedding anniversary. 

ü David & Camille Hoy have returned from a 

25th wedding anniversary trip to Hawaii.  

ü Mary Holmlund has welcomed a great grand-

daughter into her life.  Sayla Mattie Catherine 

Alcala was born in Amarillo on July 23, on her 

daddyôs 25th birthday.  She is beautiful and 

healthy, weighing in at 7 lb., 2 oz.  

    
Continue to remember: Charlotte Bartlett, Lucy 

Bartlett, Bob & Bonnie Carson, Carol De 

LaRosa, Jim & Laquita Evans, Susan Finger, 

Shannon Jarnagin, Dick Mackie, Marge Martin, 

Betty McCampbell, Beth Painter, Bea Vasek, 

Maggie West, Warren Williams, the students, 

teachers, and staff at Mesa Verde Elementary 

School, and the people of our sister church   

Johnson Chapel AME. 

Please notify Pastor Jim, a member of the    

Congregational Care Committee, or the church    

office of changes, corrections, or additional needs.   

Christian Sympathy Is Extended 
Shelley St. Clair, 65, entered the Church       

Triumphant on June 27, 2016.  A memorial service 

was held at St. Luke on July 7.  Christian sympathy 

is extended to Shelleyôs family, friends, and        

colleagues.  Shelley was an active member of        

St. Luke for many years.  She will be missed. 

Giving Statements Available 
Quarterly Giving Statements are ready to be 

picked up.  If you estimated giving toward the  

budget or the Faith Can Build Campaign, made a 

non-estimated contribution in the second quarter, or 

provided receipts for in-kind donations, please pick 

up your statement.  It is important that you verify 

that the entries are correctð particularly if you give 

to both the budget and the building campaign.  If 

you find an error, please report it to the church    

office as soon as possible.   

Prayer Shawl Ministry  
Tuesday, August 9 - 11:00 a.m. 
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Iôm writing this on Monday 

morning, July 25, while basking 

in the afterglow of last nightôs 

Gospel Sing-Along / Ice Cream     

Social / Fellowship Time with the     

members of Johnson Chapel AME Church.  Was the 

place rockinô or what?!   

There are a whole lot of people to thank for the 

wonderful evening: Stacy Yates and the Fellowship 

Committee; everyone who brought ice cream and/or 

cookies; the St. Luke Five, which included Mila   

Abbasova, Bob Hansen, Mary Holmlund, Brian 

Rose, and Dean Yates; Johnson Chapel choir        

director Donelle Hill; the combined choirs of         

St. Luke and Johnson Chapel; and the Rev. Phillip 

Randle for closing the evening with song and 

prayer.   

Thereôs also an expanded group to be            

commended that includes those named above as well 

as everyone else who was able to be in attendance 

from both churches.  There are far too many places 

where the celebration that happened in our            

fellowship hall could not be duplicated.  As recent 

events have shown all too well, racism is not a thing 

of the past.  It is a reality that some live with daily 

and others, like ourselves, must acknowledge.  It was 

wonderful to look around the fellowship hall and see 

members of the two churches at tables together   

talking and laughingéwatching the cookies and    

ice cream disappearésinging togetherépraying  

togetherécelebrating being Godôs children together!  

There was indeed a Sweet, Sweet Spirit in this Place 

Sunday evening. 

There is so much good about the growing       

relationship of our two congregations, which was 

originally proposed by Stacy 

Yates and unanimously         

supported by your session.  I like 

the fact that there is no agenda.  

From the beginning, the idea was to try it 

and see where it goesésee where God directs us.  I 

like that it is a co-equal relationship.  While initiated 

by St. Luke, it is now owned by both churches.  I 

like the great support that is obvious from the     

members of both churches.   

One of the songs we sang includes this familiar 

refrain: ñAnd theyôll know we are Christians by our 

love, by our love; yes, theyôll know we are        

Christians by our love.ò  Sometimes I fear that what 

we Christians show to the world is something far 

less, but that was not the case Sunday night.          

Interlocking hands in the full circle that concluded 

the evening shows what is possible.  It was a glimpse 

of Godôs love, which enveloped the room.   

The author of 1st John writes, ñThose who say, óI 

love God,ô and hate their brothers or sisters, are liars; 

for those who do not love a brother or sister whom 

they have seen, cannot love God whom they have 

not seen.ò (4:20)  There were no liars in the          

fellowship hall on Sunday evening; only brothers 

and sisters giving witness to the love of Christ.   

Will the coming together of Johnson Chapel and 

St. Luke be a great landmark in healing the racial 

divide in our country?  Perhaps, but probably not.  It 

is, however, a step in the right direction! 

 

      Christôs Shalom, 

 

 

Jim 

St. Luke Women 

Prepare for a New Study Series 
      Well, here we are in August!  Time to think 

about the St. Luke Women's Circle and Bible study 

coming up in September.  All women of the church 

are invited to attend our meetings on the second 

Wednesday of each month.  Our first meeting will 

be at 9:30 a.m. on September 14 in the fellowship 

hall, so be sure to set aside the time to join us.  This 

year's Bible Study will be Horizon's Who is Jesus?: 

What a Difference a Lens Makes, by Judy Yates 

Siker.  Study books cost $8.80 and can be ordered 

through Melissa, our Super Secretary, by August 

15.  We hope to see you there.                     ANN HEFNER 
 

[Please use the form at the bottom of this page.  Only one 

bulk order will be placed, and no extra copies will be 

ordered, so be sure to turn in your form by August 15!] 

ñPeanut Butter Sundayò  

August 7th

St. Luke Women will resume in September.  If you plan to participate, please use this order blank to purchase 

your 2016-2017 PW/Horizons Bible study book, Who Is Jesus?: What a Difference a Lens Makes by Judy 

Yates Siker.  Orders must be received no later than Monday, August 15.  Make checks payable to St. Luke 

Presbyterian Church and write ñstudy bookò on the memo line. 

Name:          

Regular edition:  Qty: 
 

X $8.80 ea. =  
 

 

 
  

   
Total amount paid: $ 

 

Ä Check 

 

# 
 

Ä Cash 

West Virginia Experiences Floods 
Our hearts, prayers, and thoughts go out to the 

people of West Virginia in the wake of catastrophic 

flooding.  Presbyterian Disaster Assistance has    

deployed the National Response Team to support 

the Presbytery of West Virginia and Synod of the 

Trinity as they begin outreach to those affected.  

Share your financial blessings by designating gifts 

to DR000191 - Disaster Relief - U.S. Flooding.  Gifts 

can be made online, by calling (800) 872-3283, or 

by mailing a check to Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.), 

PO Box 643700, Pittsburgh, PA 15264-3700.  You 

can also text PDA to 20222 to donate $10.    



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

SUNDAY  
SCHEDULE 
(SUMMER) 

  

9:30 am ï Coffee 
   & Fellowship 
9:45 am ï   
   Sunday School  
10:15 am ï 
   Choir Rehearsal 
11:00 am ï 
   Worship Service 

  1     

 

 

    

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

 10 & 11 am  
Adult Piano Class 

 

6:30 pm 
Worship Com. 
Mtg. 

 
 
 

8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

10:00 am  
Yoga Class 

7:00 pm 
Knitting Class 
 
 

10:30 am  
Chair Yoga Class 
 

4:00 pm 
Prayer Team Mtg. 

 

6:30 pm  
Creative Class 
 
 

8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

 
 

 

Hiroshima Day 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

Sunday School 
resumes 

 
Communion 

 
ñPeanut Butter 
Sundayò 

10 & 11 am  
Adult Piano Class 

 
7:00 pm 
Mission Com. 
Mtg. 
 
 
 

8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

 

No Yoga Class 
 

11:00 am  
Prayer Shawl 
Ministry 
 

6:30 pm 
Property Com. 
Mtg. 

6:00 pm 
LOGOS Com. 
Mtg. 
 

7:00 pm 
Knitting Class 

10:30 am  
Chair Yoga Class 
 

12:00 noon 
Finance Com. 
Mtg. 
 

 

 
 

8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

College and Young 
Adult Sunday 

 
School Supply 
Drive ends 

 

10 & 11 am  
Adult Piano Class 
 

  
 

 
 
 

 
8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

10:00 am  
Yoga Class  
 

6:00 pm 
Fellowship Com. 
Mtg. 

7:00 pm 
Knitting Class 
 
 

10:30 am  
Chair Yoga Class 
 

6:30 pm  
Creative Class 
 
 
 
 
8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 
Youth in the Church 

and World 
 

Fellowship Hour 
& LOGOS Reg. 

 

NOROC Special 
Offering 

 

4:00 pm 
Stated Session 
Mtg. 

10 & 11 am  
Adult Piano Class 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

10:00 am  
Yoga Class  
 
 
 

7:00 pm 
Knitting Class 

10:30 am  
Chair Yoga Class 
 

11:30 am  
Fourth Thursday 
Lunch Bunch 
 
 

 
8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

9:30 am  
Church Women 
United Board Mtg.  

 

28 29 30 31    

Public Education 

 
Communion 

 

12:00 noon 
Retirement    
Reception  
honoring Pastor 
Jim & Pat 
 

Epistle deadline 

10 & 11 am  
Adult Piano Class 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

10:00 am  
Yoga Class  

Pastor Jimôs last 
day of work  
at St. Luke 

 
7:00 pm 
Knitting Class 

   

5 

1 
1 
3 
4 
4 
6 
7 

Allison  
Tera  
Lucille  
Joyce  
Quentin  
Murray * 
Bill  

15 
16 
18 
19 
26 
31 

* 

Don  
Jim  
Jessica  
Priscilla  
Bunny  
J.T.  
friends of St. Luke 

Recent Memorials 
To the Glory of God, gifts have been presented to: 

Ė St. Lukeôs Memorial Fund in memory of ERNESTINE 

WAKEFIELD by Linda Peirce.  

Ė St. Lukeôs music ministry in memory of SHELLEY   

ST. CLAIR by Kay Porter of Dallas. 

Ė St. Lukeôs Memorial Fund in memory of SHELLEY 

ST. CLAIR by Dorothy Baggerly and by Linda Peirce. 

  

If your birthday is not listed or if there is  

an error, please call the church office. 



Fourth Thursday Lunch Bunch 
Ladies meet at 11:30 a.m. at Pescaraz. 

Spanish Crossroads Shopping Center 

(34th & Bell Street) 

Food · Fellowship · Fun 

LOGOS Gearing Up for New Year 
Join the LOGOS Committee after worship on 

Sunday, August 21 for LOGOS Registration!  The 

year's schedule and registration information will be 

provided and distributed at this time.  Also, if you 

are interested in helping with LOGOS in any       

capacity, we would love to talk to you and answer 

any questions you may have.  Light refreshments 

will also be served, so please plan to stop by!  

                                                           PAIGE HADLEY 

tƛŎǘǳǊŜŘΥ wƻƎŜǊ /ŀǎǘƭŜōŜǊǊȅ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ 
ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǎǿƛƴƎǎ ŀǘ ¢ƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻƳŜΦ 

VOLUNTEERING 

NOROC Special Offering 
Once again in 2016, congregations in Palo Duro 

Presbytery are asked to focus on PDPôs hallmark 

mission project, NOROC, New Opportunities for 

Romanian Orphaned Children.  In response,          

St. Luke will collect a special offering on August 

21, designated to Palo Duroôs mission co-worker in   

Romania.   

THE �&�+�,�/�'�5�(�1�·�6 HOME PRESENTS 

CONCERT ON THE COURT 
(A FUNDRAISING EVENT) 

 

***FEATURING*** 

INSUFFICIENT FUNDS 
�$�7���7�+�(���&�+�/�'�5�(�1�·�6���+�2�0�(���������7�+���	���%�2�:�,�( 

THURS ¶ AUG 11 ¶ 7-9 PM 
($10 ENTRY, KIDS UNDER 12 FREE) 

 

FOOD & DRINK INCLUDED  
(QUANTATIES LIMITED) ü  1ST COME, 1 ST SERVE 

B.Y.O.C. (BRING YOUR OWN CHAIR) 

Young @ w  
Welcomes Suggestions 

The Young at Heart Committee is making plans 

for an entertaining and informative year to come.  If 

you have suggestions about programs, menus, or 

just things in general, please contact Lucille Dunn, 

Nona Fulton, Margaret Heyde, Kim Lacey, or 

Ann Hefner. 

PW Synod of the Sun Gathering 
July 21-23, Kathy Barnes, Donna Phipps, and 

Margaret Heyde attended the Presbyterian 

Womenôs Synod of the Sun Gathering in Ft. Worth.  

Palo Duro Presbytery had four in attendance with 

Diane Martin, FPC Graham, as our representa-

tive.    

The Rev. Dr. Cynthia Rigby, W.C. Brown    

Professor of Theology from Austin Presbyterian 

Theological Seminary, shared her words about fear 

and what it does to us.  She spoke about God having 

a plan for our lives that is lived out in the freedom 

we have in Christ.  What an engaging speaker she 

was, one of many.  We got to see Judy Fletcher and 

heard several of our other Synod friends.   

The workshops were wonderful. We went to 

Donna Phippsô ñdoodling class.ò  It was well    

attended, and the background, history, and updates 

on faith doodling she gave were very interesting.  

Yea! Donna.  Then, we attended ñFinding God in 

our Dreams.ò  The references were great, and I will 

post the Must Reads next month for those who are      

interested.   

We celebrated Communion together and shared 

lots of fellowship, including delicious meals.   

Be aware that Triennium will be held in        

Louisville in two years, and the Synod Gathering 

will be in Tulsa in three years.  Women get a year 

off to go to Mo-Ranch (or something like it) for  

retreat and renewal.   I plan to drive to Mo next 

summer.  The womenôs conference (actually two  

conferences) will be held at the end of May.  Come 

find some joy in gathering women. 

MARGARET HEYDE 

Monday, August 22nd 
for 

AISD & CISD students! 
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